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Sunday, July 4th—Happy Independence Day! 
9:00 am Worship 

Monday, July 5th 

Office Closed in observance of July 4th  

Wednesday, July 7th 

11:00 am Colleen Johnson Funeral 

Sunday, July 11th 

9:00 am Worship—Holy Communion 

10:15 am Congregational Life Team Meeting 

10:15 am Youth and Education Team Meetings 

Thursday, July 15th  
6:30 pm Property Team Meeting 

7:00 pm Finance Team Meeting 

Sunday, July 18th 

9:00 am Worship 

10:15 am Stewardship Meeting 

11:00 am Dale Lundeen Visitation 

12:00 pm Dale Lundeen Memorial Service 

Sunday, July 25th 

9:00 am Worship-Holy Communion 

Saturday, July 31st  
11:00 am Will Remus Interment and Lunch 

 



 

 

17Now the Lord is the Spirit,  
and where the Spirit of the Lord is, there is freedom.   

2 Corinthians 3:17 

 

 

Pastor Sue Olson                218-324-0196  
susanolson@longlakeluth.org 
 
Director Youth & Family Ministries 
Shawna Berg                  612-619-6444 
shawnaberg@longlakeluth.org. 
 
Business Administrator    
Jen Sonterre                   763-354-9574  
jensonterre@longlakeluth.org 
 
Administrative Assistant          612-386-7480 
Joanne Eittreim 
joanneeittreim@longlakeluth.org 

STAFF 

Organist           Kristy Anderson           763-300-0167   cookiesue2020@gmail.com 

Wedding Coordinator   Carol Perrin              952-220-2684   carol.perrin.cp@gmail.com 

Custodian           Randy Lilleboe          612-222-7024 

COUNCIL 

Chairperson         Kara Hepp        763-350-0250     kara@larsengardens.com 

Congregational Life    Angie Spartz      952-240-7948    spartz.angie@gmail.com     

Education           Amanda Saelens   763-227-6545     a.hansen4721@gmail.com 

Finance            Dennis Wanless    612-802-2735    dennisatthelake@yahoo.com 

Missions            Ronda Fenlon     763-221-0725    ronda.fenlon@yahoo.com 

Property            Dan Peterson     651-308-1224    danwp46@gmail.com 

Stewardship         Julie Nielsen      612-269-0489    jknielsen44@gmail.com 

Worship & Music      Rachel Maguire     701-330-3434    rachelmariemaguire@gmail.com 

Youth             Margaret Bauer    612-221-5922    jjtbmab@aol.com 



 

 

From the desk of Pastor Sue 

 

Psalm 148 

Let all creation praise and worship the Lord! 

1 Praise the Lord! 
Praise the Lord from the heavens; 
    praise him in the heights! 
2 Praise him, all his angels; 
    praise him, all his host! 
3 Praise him, sun and moon; 
    praise him, all you shining stars! 
4 Praise him, you highest heavens, 
    and you waters above the heavens! 
5 Let them praise the name of the Lord, 
    for he commanded and they were created. 
6 He established them forever and ever; 
    he fixed their bounds, which cannot be passed.  
 

 Hopefully, you noticed that all of the readings, songs, temple talks, and sermons in June focused on 

God’s amazing creation. It was wonderful to hear from Karen Baker about organic farming, Marcy 

Stoekel and the community garden, April Tighe on pollinators, and the Hepp family on the Keep Na-

ture Wild Program. Thank you to all those willing to speak to us on their care for creation. 

 Many of the Psalms are worship and praise songs that were sung by memory as Jews went to the 

temple. Many of our worship hymns have their roots in the Psalms. One of my favorites is “On Eagle’s 

Wings,” ELW 787, which comes from Psalm 91. And from Psalm 90, perhaps the oldest known Psalm, 

comes “Oh God, Our Help in Ages Past.” 

 This great collection of songs and prayers found in the Psalms expresses the heart and soul of hu-

manity. The whole range of human experiences and emotions are expressed in them. There are no 

clichés, platitudes or trite sayings. David and other writers pour out their true feelings reflecting their 

relationship with God. They confess their sins, express their doubts and fears, cry out in lament, and 

ask God for help. Many of them express great praise for all God, our creator has done for us. 

 As a Christian, worship matters. Or, at least, it should. Worship in our church setting includes music, 

scripture, prayer, message and offering. It includes the experience of participation in the Lord’s Sup-

per, or Holy Communion. The weekly gathering of God’s people around word and sacrament is our 



 

 

offering back to God of our time, talents and treasures on the Lord’s day, the day of resurrection. 

 Lutherans have always been a liturgical church. That is to say, we have a well established pattern 

for our worship: gathering, word, meal, and sending. Our two sacraments are Holy Communion 

and Baptism, where we are transformed as people of God who are sent into the world for the 

sake of the world. In Lutheran worship, we are not spectators, but active participants in the wor-

ship of God. 

 God does not take a vacation from us; there is never, ever, a time when you can’t reach God. 

Yet, our attendance at worship drops off considerably in the summer and our offerings take a 

nose-dive. I pray that you all get time off to enjoy your family and outdoor recreation in the sum-

mer; that is critical to your mental health. But, I also pray that you do not let your worship life and 

spiritual growth stop during the summer. We still hold worship services at 9:00 on Sunday morn-

ings and 6:00 on Wednesday evenings. God’s ministry and work is just as important in June, July, 

and August as it is during the school year.  

 I know that sitting in a pew in church doesn’t make you a Christian any more than sitting in your 

garage makes you a car, but your God, deserves to see you once in a while, deserves your praise 

and thanksgiving. Your church needs you as much in the summer as it does the rest of the year. 

Don’t you just crave those words of forgiveness, the taste of wine and bread to remember our 

Savior, singing songs of praise, hearing scripture read out loud, and actively praying for other peo-

ple? You’ve heard this: “A week without God makes one weak.”  

 I invite you to make an effort to put God front and center in your life year ‘round. Come to 

church when you can. Make your offering a regular part of your weekly or monthly budgeting. 

Give God the greatest gift that God craves: YOU! 

Psalm 100 

A Psalm of thanksgiving. 

1 Make a joyful noise to the Lord, all the earth. 
2     Worship the Lord with gladness; 
    come into his presence with singing. 
3 Know that the Lord is God. 
    It is he that made us, and we are his;  
    we are his people, and the sheep of his pasture. 
4 Enter his gates with thanksgiving, 
    and his courts with praise. 
    Give thanks to him, bless his name. 
5 For the Lord is good; 
    his steadfast love endures forever, 
    and his faithfulness to all generations. 



 

 

Sometimes life throws you a few curveballs.   That has certainly been the case at our house 
over the last several weeks.     

Thank you for your support, prayers and kind words and cards throughout my son Sam’s  
injury and surgery and throughout my hospitalization and illness. Things have finally turned 
the corner and we are all on the mend.   

Your support and patience as we had to make alternate plans for things is very appreciated.   

Shawna 

How is it July already?  As the summer continues to fly by, I hope you are able to take some time to 
reflect on the world wind that surrounds us all known as life.  
 
Although Vacation Bible School got postponed, I am hopeful we can find a time for the Rocky  
Railroad to chug into Long Lake Lutheran Church before the summer is over.  
 
Something to keep in mind when summer winds down, adult education is coming back this fall. At 
this point, it is still a work in progress, so stay tuned for more details as we get them ironed out.  
 
Hope you continue to enjoy summer! 
 
Amanda  



 

 

Council Minutes 06/10/2021 

Attendees: Pastor Sue Olson, Ronda Fenlon, Dan Peterson, Amanda Saelens, Kara Hepp, Angie 
Spartz, Rachel Maquire, Dennis Wanless, and Margaret Bauer                
Meeting called to order by Kara at 634pm       
Christ candle lit by Pastor Sue          
Devotions: Dan – Philippians 4:6-7 
Opening Prayer led by Dan  
 
Approval of May Minutes-this was done via email by all attendees 
 
Approval of June Agenda  
1st motion made by Ronda Fenlon 
2nd motion made by Angie Spartz 
Discussion- None 
Motion passed                         
Staff Reports             
Pastor Sue and Shawna submitted reports to the team. Pastor Sue shared that she had attended a 
required theology education class in Minneapolis on Monday. This was great fellowship with other 
new pastors. Team discussed if  more structure was needed for funerals. Carol Perrin has agreed to 
be the funeral coordinator.  Financially this is supported by the family of the deceased.  Pastor Sue 
and staff will review the funeral/wedding policy and compare it to other local churches for updat-
ing if needed.  This will be completed by August 1st and shared with council next month. Pastor Sue 
submitted a draft of a “memorial fund policy”. Council team will review and provide feedback.    
        
Team Reports           
Thanks to the teams who were able to send reports prior to meeting.  
 
Worship/Music- Hymnals are in the pewsJ! Donations are still coming in from the congregation. 
Team is considering ordering 40 more. Worship times are being discussed for the fall.  Team will 
send out a poll/vote to get thoughts from the congregation.  
 
Property- All buildings were pressured washedJ. It was suggested this to be done every 5 years. 
The “to do” list will be revisited and prioritized with immediate things such as the water leak in 
Jen’s office. Dan will also get a bid for the cleaning of the pews in the sanctuary. 
 
Education- We have 12 kids signed up for VBS that begins June 14th. Adult education will be back in 
the fall. 
 
Stewardship- We are receiving great comments and feedback regarding “Creation” month. 
 
Congregation Life-Food Truck fellowship will be August 19 with 4 confirmed vendors at this time. 
 
Youth- We will be recognizing our 2021 seniors this Sunday.  Our team traveling to Alaska will be 
meeting this Sunday also. 



 

 

Missions- There will be a team meeting this Sunday.  Discussion of gathering a team to support 
the Shalom shop in Cambridge, more to come.  Congregation enjoys when Jim Werronen is in 
service. 
 
Finance- We are at 38.5% of our budgeted expenses. Our giving is average and financially we are 
in good health.  We did see an increase with expenses. Our new contract with Church Mutual for 
insurance coverage began in June.  Reviewing of financial reports showed that a line item for 
continuing education money is located incorrectly and needs to be moved/corrected.  Explana-
tion of the “general grounds maintenance” line item in May on page 4 is for our grave site prop-
erty. The FICA concern is still being reviewed by our accountant for Pastor Sue. Council stated 
this is great feedback and would like a written report submitted prior to meeting. 
         
Support Shawna/Pastor Sue          
Pastor Sue shared that showing up and helping with service is great and very helpful. She en-
couraged us to build up our teams by engaging other members. Please continue praying for 
Shawna and her family. Sam was hit with a ball in the face and needed surgery. Congregation 
members are signing up to volunteer for the needs of a worship service (ushers, greeters, read-
ers, and etc.)  but not “worship teams”. The process of passing a “clipboard” for volunteering 
opportunities to members has been productive in the past. Executive team met and will begin 
and create a more formal meeting to support Shawna and Pastor Sue.  It was suggested to have 
a meeting after VBS with members who use the Cornerstone to discuss storage space and us-
age. 
 
Recommendations from the Taskforce 
Task Force team supports the MDH requirement of continuing with a Stay Safe Plan through the 
earlier of June 30, 2021 or until 70% of Minnesotans aged 16+ receive at least one dose of a COVID
-19 vaccine. The required components are already in the original plan.  Team also supports self-
serving of donuts/cookies with the continued usage of hand hygiene.  
 
Housekeeping (procedural items) 
Technology Team- a proposal via email was submitted to the team to change our phone/internet 
service from CenturyLink to Verizon to increase our overall quality and consistency of speed for 
services. This would increase our cost monthly by approximately $100 and an additional $50 if we 
need to keep CenturyLink service for the fire system needs.  
Approval of Technology Team proposal  
1st motion made by Ronda Fenlon 
2nd motion made by Dan Peterson 
Discussion- Team discussed the need to know if this is a 2 year contract.  It was stated this would 
be a month to month contract. Also, would this change support internet coverage in the Corner-
stone and if we need to keep CenturyLink for our fire system.  Council would like to have this in-
formation before approving.  Kara will send this back to the technology team to get more infor-
mation. 
Motion not approved  

 

 



 

 

Reminder- Council team to check your boxes for green slips to support the process of check sign-

ing/payments 

Visioning- Pastor Sue has reached out to 3 of the 4 architect firms. She is researching and gather-
ing information. She would like for us to make a decision next month. 
 
New Business 
Communication Improvement- how can we provide better communication regarding if we are 
having communion, day events/meetings, and etc. We will use a white board in the narthex, share 
info in the e-news and the calendar in the Spire. A calendar will also be posted with volunteers and 
council reps in the office for review. 
Movement of Council meetings-It was identified during an executive meeting that it would be 
helpful to move the council meeting to the 3rd Thursday to provide the Finance team more time to 
review reports and provide written feedback to Council.  This is not necessary after discussion 
with team. The Finance team will be meeting on the 3rd Thursday of the month going forward and 
Dennis will email this to Jen to share with congregation. 
 
Review of Master Calendar   

July devotions- Ronda Fenlon 
July Council Reps-  
    9 am –Julie Nielsen  
    6 pm –no council rep needed until September  
We have openings for upcoming months-Kara will send out an updated calendar      
Spire articles due 6/20/21  

The meeting was closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 
Meeting adjourned at 855pm 
1st motion made by Dennis Wanless 
2nd motion made by Dan Peterson 
Discussion none 
Motion passed 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Margaret Bauer 
                                             

COVID TASK FORCE RECOGNITION 

Thank you to our COVID Task Force! 

They have done a lot of work over the past year from preparing our COVID plan to making  

recommendations to the Council about tough decisions that had to be made.   

We commend your work this year! 

Margaret Bauer   John Hass   Rachel Maguire 

Beaner Bell          Jennifer Sonterre 



 

 

July! Happy Independence Day! 

I cannot believe how fast the summer is flying by! I hope you and your plants are surviving 

this heat!  

I also cannot tell you how much my family and I love the Creation Care temple talks. It is so 

great to hear from people in our community and congregation about the passions they 

have for preserving our Earth. Personally, it makes me reflect on the responsibility God gave 

us. From Genesis 1: 26-28:  

“Then God said, “Let us make man in our image, after our likeness. And let them have domin-

ion over the fish of the sea and over the birds of the heavens and over the livestock and over all 

the earth and over every creeping thing that creeps on the earth.” So God created man in his 

own image, in the image of God he created him; male and female he created them. And God 

blessed them. And God said to them, “Be fruitful and multiply and fill the earth and subdue it 

and have dominion over the fish of the sea and over the birds of the heavens and over every 

living thing that moves on the earth.”  

The word “dominion” sticks out. It means to control and have complete power over some-

thing. As the phrase from Spiderman goes “with great power comes great responsibility”. 

We have a responsibility to take care of everything He has created. With this in mind, a few 

years ago, my family and I decided to pick five single use plastic items (plastic shopping 

bags, single use coffee cups, straws, plastic water bottles, and plastic baggies we used for 

snacks) to discontinue using and try to pick up trash at least once a week throughout the 

Lenten season. It was a big adjustment at first but it was very enlightening. Since then, pick-

ing up trash has been something that we have continued; we rarely use plastic baggies, and 

are more aware of our single use plastic bags/straws. The single use coffee cups are a bit 

trickier. What is even more important, however, is the conversations we get to have be-

cause of this small effort.  

In October, we joined an organization called “Keep Nature Wild”. It is a community of peo-

ple from around the United States that dedicate one day a month to picking up trash either 

locally or at organized events. Those that are part of it are called “Wild Keepers” and are 

tasked with keeping our nature (wherever that may be) wild so that even the smallest of 



 

 

creatures can live naturally. While picking up trash we have found and seen so many differ-

ent things. One significant moment was when we found a discarded birds nest on the 

ground in which the birds had woven plastic bag pieces into it. It was a sad but oddly up-

lifting moment as I watched Liv, Grady and Mac identify that the bird had used trash be-

cause a human had left it on the ground. It solidified a need for us to be there.  

There have been many moments like this and I thank God each time that He has allowed 

me to witness the passion He put in each of my kids. He has given them the chance to see 

the cause and effect of the power humans have over all His creations.  

A ‘thanks’ goes out to the Stewardship team for putting emphasis on using our power for 

good.  

Prayers and Blessings,  

Kara Hepp 



 

 

Weve been planning this trip for 2 years.  There 
have been ups and downs, changes in destina-
tions, COVID, and the anticipation has been 
building and building.  
 
We have been talking about this trip for so long, 
it is hard to believe that it is finally happening! 
 

Make sure to keep our Mission Trip participants in your prayers as 
they embark on this amazing opportunity to experience Christ in a different community, with 
different cultures.  Exploring Alaska is such a special opportunity for all those going! 
 

Shawna Berg, Jennifer Manion, Kara Hepp, Chris Hepp, 
Nate Dufeck, Jennifer Sonterre, Charlotte Sonterre, Amelia 
Sonterre, Randi O’Hotto, Catie Dufeck, Jake Dufeck, Joanna 
Dufeck, Jessica Manion, Bailey Snidarich, Justin Hooker 
 
 

What a month we had for our creation care month.  We started with Tiffany 

from Water and Soil, Karen Baker speaking about Organic Farming, Marcy 

Stoeckel how the community garden pertains to creation care, April Tighe speaking about polli-

nation and the Hepp family speaking about picking up litter, and what God’s creation means to 

them.   I hope everybody enjoyed the temple talks. 

I want to thank my team for helping put this together, they did a good job. 

Next month our theme is Property Care.  Dan Peterson and Matt Lun-

deen have agreed to give temple talks. 

Fellowship café is up and running.  Weather permitting, we meet out-

doors on Tuesday from 9:30 to noon.  Come meet other members for 

coffee and treats. 



 

 



 

 

July 4th—Dan Peterson, Linda & Carlee Oliver, Connie Engren 

July 11th—Dave & Ali Rock, Kent & Joanne Eittreim 

July 18th—Karyn Hansen, Dave & Melanie Ringstad 

July 25th—Margaret McBride 

 

These worship teams need a little help! Sign up today to help support our  

Sunday worship! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The primary goal of the Finance Committee is to provide transparency and accountability for all 
church financial activity. We have provided a monthly graph in the Bulletin of giving and expenses. 
We hope this information allows you to better understand how your contributions directed to the 
General Fund support church operations.  

We are currently working on a program to keep you better informed of how contributions to our 
other funds are being spent. Like the general fund, more detail will be forthcoming about how 
your contributions to these other funds (such as the Youth Fund, Missions Fund, Founders Fund, 
Memorial Fund, etc.) are used to support God’s work in our church. 

If you have other suggestions or any question about our financial operations, please contact me.  



 

 

 

 

 

Softball Schedule, come out and cheer on our home team! 

Tuesday, July 13th Long Lake v. Eagle Brook; 7:00 pm Long Lake Field 

Tuesday, July 20th Long Lake v. New Hope Cambridge; (Late) 8:30 pm Sandquist Field 2 

Tuesday, July 27th Long Lake v. South Isanti Baptist; 7:00 pm Long Lake Field 

Tuesday, August 3rd Long Lake v. Cambridge Lutheran 1; 7:00 pm Long Lake Field 

Tuesday, August 10th Long Lake v. Saint Elizabeth; 7:00 pm Long Lake Field  

 

There are a lot of ideas brewing behind the scenes with our property these days.  And, I will pass 
along more updates as they become available.  The bottom line is we can do better with taking care 
of and keeping clean what God has blessed us with - when it comes to our property.  And, your input 
is appreciated and is always welcome. 
 
Regarding lawn mowing - it has been so dry - that I have held off on mowing until the rains green 
things up again.  However, I really need volunteers that are willing to take a shift with mowing 
help.  We have two mowers - so, sign up with a spouse, son or daughter - or, someone you've never 
met before.  I will train anyone who thinks they need it.  Keep in mind, the first zero turn mower or 
big John Deere mower I ever operated was here at LLLC.  Crash course. 
 
Last month we had the exterior of the building washed and it looks terrific.  We also had some issues 
with our van caused by a mouse intrusion.  But, the van is back and is all good. And, we've expanded 
our Plunkett's service to cover the garages to help curb any future attacks.   
 
On July 7th - I'm meeting with someone locally to get a bid to have our pews cleaned.  And, now that 
softball is over I may look into how we can spruce up out ballfield - as the outfield really needs atten-
tion.  I would love to have your help.  Let me know. 
 
Dan Peterson 
danwp46@gmail.com 
651.308.1224 

mailto:danwp46@gmail.com


 

 

 

We will NOT be having a July meeting. 
 
There are physical donations (men's clothing) to 
Street Life Ministries, boxes will be ready for ship-
ping on 6/20. Shipping costs will be coming from 
the Mission Fund. We would gratefully accept 
shipping specific donations to help cover the cost. 
 
The Team is exploring possible changes in 2022 to 
Mission giving including how often and to whom. 
In 2019 & 2020 we had a Global emphasis January 
- April, a Domestic emphasis May - August and a 
Local emphasis September - December. In 2021 
the giving will continue to be 3 X's per year (1st 
Donation went to New Pathways the May Mission 
Spotlight) BUT it is possible the emphasis will 
change. 
 
Jim W. needs to be encourage to visit/post regu-
larly. During his visit in May donated giving to Jim 
W. jumped. It's important to get his story out con-
tinuously to keep him fresh in folks’ minds/hearts. 
 
Food Truck Fellowship ideas: 
Gospel Music/Band 
Artisan Fair (Non-selling) 
 
The Quilters are moving full speed ahead post 
Covid. 1st official quilting day will be in Septem-
ber. The Team has agreed to meet monthly. Con-
nie Anderson has written our July Mission Spot-
light. 
 
Future Spire Mission Spotlights to include: 
Habitat 
MN Adult & Teen Challenge 
Spoke Folk 
Jim W. 

If you have a Non-Profit you would like to see in 
the Spotlight please reach out. 
 
Let me know if you have questions/concerns. 
Thank you, Ronda 
 
 

MISSION QUILTING 
  
We have not been able to have mission quilting 
for so many months, and are so looking forward 
to getting the quilters together this fall. 

We do have quilt kits at church for those of you 
that would like to sew a quilt top and bring it back 
this fall. 

Our plans are to meet in September 28th 9:00-
4:00 in the Cornerstone building. 

Something NEW we will meet the last Tuesday of 
each month. This is a great way to meet new 
friends and work on a mission our church sup-
ports. Our hands tie the quilts that are sent 
around the whole world, so even when we can’t 
go around the world to help people our quilts will. 

It’s our way of spreading Love to those who most 
need it. Please come and help if you can. You can 
spend an hour or the day. 

Watch for more details closer to September. 

Questions give me a call. 

Connie Anderson 

763 444-4118 



 

 

 
 
 
 

The Friends of Ruth met on Monday, June 28th, and it was wonderful to be back together! 

On August 29 our group will be the Worship Team which, of course, will include coffee and 

donuts for all after the service. You might notice a particular color taking prominence that 

day as well. Our next meeting is Monday, August 9th, 6:30, at church where we will contin-

ue planning for the 29th. If you’re curious, come join us! 

 

We all know that attendance at Wednesday night services drastically drop when our edu-
cation and confirmation programming comes to an end in the spring. However, services 
will continue to be held at 6:00 pm throughout the summer. They will be very casual; we 
will sing, read scripture and pray. There will not be a sermon. We can gather outside 
weather permitting or we can be inside.  

Anyone wishing to fire up the grill or build a campfire is encouraged. Let me know by Mon-
day so we can get the word out. 

The Scholarship Committee has chosen three recipients for this year’s scholarships. 

Maddie Jaques 

Kelsey Hooker 

Charlotte Sonterre 

Well done and continue your hard work at school this year! 

The Scholarship Committee will reach out with more details about your award in the upcoming 
weeks!  We are proud of all of your accomplishments! 

 

 



 

 

 

A.A. Step By Step 

 
Step Seven 

Humbly asked God to remove  

our shortcomings 

Step Seven is a Step we apply daily in our 

lives. As with Step Six the Seventh Step is 

never completed. The removal  of some of our 

character defects and the reduction of others 

is a lifetime process.  Some of them we are 

just too stubborn to even look at. It’s far 

easier to see someone else's defects than to 

look at our own. 

 In the Sixth and Seventh Steps of the 

program, we become willing to let go of our 

defects of character-issues, behaviors, old 

feelings, unresolved grief, and beliefs that are 

blocking us from the joy that is ours. Then we 

ask God to take them from us. 

 Isn’t that simple? We don’t have to 

contort ourselves to make ourselves change, 

we don’t have to do it alone. All we have to do 

is strive for an attitude of willingness and 

humility.  All we have to do is ask our Higher 

Power for what we want and need, and then 

trust God to do that which we cannot do and 

do not have to do for ourselves. 

We do not have to watch with bated 

breath for how and when we shall change. 

This is not a self-help program. In this 

miraculous and effective program that has 

brought about recovery and change for 

millions, we become changed by working the 

Steps. The manner and the timing of the 

removal of our character defects are up to 

God. Being humble is being open to the will of 

God however that will is being expressed. By 

asking humbly to have God remove our 

defects we are saying “Thy will, not mine, be 

done”. 

 

“The Language of Letting Go’  and “How It 

Works” 



 

 

 

Birthdays, Baptism Anniversaries, Wedding Anniversaries 

Date  Birthdays  Date  Baptism Anniversary 

2  Michael Beckensten    Caleb Schusted 

  Kathie Schleif    Yvonne Durant 

  Kevin Schrapp    Jason Larson 

3  Carol Strand  1  Tim Goodhart 

4  Ronda Fenlon    William Durant 

5  Larry Larsen    Jeremy Hill 

6  Amanda Oas    Ali Rock 

  Janelle Pelika    Noah Maguire 

  Marsha Weidner  2  Trevor Thompson 

7  Dale Findell  4  Yvonne Miller 

  Charlotte Fischer  9  Bill Sudeith 

  Linda Oliver  10  Sherry Beckensten 

8  Betsy Vincent    Blake Anderson 

9  Sophie Anderson    Nolan Anderson 

  James Peterson, Jr.  11  Ernie Sandahl 

10  Annette Lundeen  12  Carlee Oliver 

11  Kara Hepp    Karter Hass 

  Cheryl Knapp  13  Marlene Mitchell 

13  Melissa Brazier    Sharon Stanius 

  Brett White  14  Henry Budnick 

17  Brenna Browen  16  Brice Anderson 

  Carol Fleischer  22  Connie Engren 

  Brooklyn Mehle    Larry Larsen 

19  Kyle Lynn    Julia Hierlmaier 

20  Cassandra Larson  24  Justin Overby 

  Linda Monroe    Wyatt Miller 

21  Kyler Hennen  29  Carissa Hass 

  Larry Oliver    Phillip Nestrud 

22  Claudia Hanson  31  Nathan Hass 

23  Donna Bahr     

25  Ella May  Date  Anniversary 

  Marcy Stoeckel  7  Chris & Les Rowe 

26  Tim Hemsworth    Paul & Geralyn Fournier 

29  Don Hansen  8  Don & Donna Ziemann 

31  Betty Englund  10  Jennifer & Doug Orr 

    11  Jeremy & Laura Hill 

    12  Greg & Sarah Anderson 

    13  Brian & Jennifer Manion 

    14  Marion & Bruce Jernell 

    18  Chris & Jo Hennen 

    20  Brett & Emily White 

    21  Brian & Susan Netzer 



 

 



 

 

1
There is therefore now no condemnation for those who are in Christ Jesus.  

2For the law of the Spirit of life in Christ Jesus has set you free from 
the law of sin and of death.  

3
For God has done what the law, weakened by the flesh, could not do: by  

sending his own Son in the likeness of sinful flesh, and to deal with sin, he  
condemned sin in the flesh,  

4so that the just requirement of the law might be fulfilled in us, who 
walk not according to the flesh but according to the Spirit.  

Romans 8:1-4 

Long Lake Lutheran Church  
3921 277th Ave NW 
Isanti, MN 55040 


